STEPHENS COUNTY

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M  I  N  U  T  E  S

MAY 21, 2012
EASTANOLLEE, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Stephens County Soil and Water Conservation District met on Monday, May 21, 2012 at the Kimsey Environmental Center in Eastanollee, Georgia.


Supervisors present were:  Roger Sheppard, Evan Hellenga and Jeanette Jamieson.  Supervisor absent was:  Willard Kimsey.  Mr. Kimsey is still hospitalized recovering from an injury and will be counted present for attendance purposed only.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, James Tillman, Alan Smith, Jonsey Haygood and Russell Biggers.

Chairman Sheppard gave the welcome and the invocation.  Sheppard reported that Supervisor Kimsey is still in the hospital rehab facility recovering from an injury.

The minutes of the April minutes were approved on a motion by Jamieson and seconded by Hellenga.  The motion passed.

The treasury report was given by Hellenga.  He reported that there are no outstanding bills.  Smith reported five (5) groups have reserved the Kimsey Center for meetings.  Commissioner Haygood reported that the district was not cut from the county budget and the supervisors thanked him for his support of the district.  Haygood also reported that the county is dealing with a 12.7% decrease in the tax digest and they will have to consider tax increases to make the final payment on the jail.  After discussion, the supervisors agreed the Development Authority would not fit the parameters the district set to afford holding free meetings at the Center.  The report was approved as presented.

Regional Representative Amos gave the State Commission report.  Amos reported that the district’s state allotment was spent and he requested the supervisors update the annual plan of work.  Amos also reported on the NACD Southeastern Meeting in Destin FL.  He reported that the qualifying period for elected supervisors is May 23-25, 2012 by 12:00 noon.
District Conservationist Biggers gave the NRCS report.  Biggers reported that he participated in the Stephens County Ag Day.  He stated that a total of eighteen (18) EQIP contacts were approved in Stephens County.  State Conservationist Tillman reported that NRCS processed 4700 EQIP applications this year and will be able to offer approximately 17 million in cost-share assistance this year.  Tillman also reported on the effort to restructure 
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the field offices to make them more open to the public and that local workgroups will be meeting over the next few months to set local priorities.
Jamieson reported on RC&D activities.  She reported that the RC&D meeting in Pooler went well and they will be meeting with the White House staff on the proposal of RC&D becoming the delivery organization for the White house Rural Council.  Jamieson also reported that they will hire an Executive Director soon and receive 19 applications for the position.
In other district business:  Smith reported that he is developing a write-up on the Kimsey Center that will be placed on the Stephens County website.

The next district meeting will be Monday, June 18, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. at the Kimsey Environmental Center in Eastanollee, Georgia.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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